From: L

Sent: 28 November 2019 15:05

To: Planning

Cc: Thuaire, Charles

Subject: consultation response to planning application 2019/5226/P - the Water House,

Millfield Lane N6 6HQ

| am writing in response to the above planning application, to bring forward the vehicle gate towards
Millfield Lane.

As | visit the Ladies’ pond to swim nearly every day of the year, | am aware of the increasing numbers of
pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles which use Millfield Lane. With more people using the lane, it is vital that
visibility is maximised, and when the Water House is inhabited there will be more cars exiting, without the
help of the marshalls.

As | was knocked off my bicycle near the gate during a period of poor visibility, | would resist any changes
to access on to the lane which might result in more risk to cyclists and pedestrians. | do not see how access
ti the Water House will be improved by moving the gate, and if there should be limited improvement, it
would be at the expense of other people’s safety

Yours sincerely
Ray Long ( Mrs)



